Minutes of a Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees
Aspermont Independent School District
May 20, 2024

At a scheduled meeting of the Aspermont Independent School District Board of
Trustees held on May 20, 2024, members Lorenzo Calamaco, Brandon Criswell,
Ray Bradley, Shane Polk, Tres Myers, and Jennifer Hodges were present along
with Superintendent Zach Morris. Bay Hecht was absent. Others present were
Kristin Marsh, Jeff Hurt, and Tiffany Potts.

President Lorenzo Calmaco called the meeting to order at 6:31 p.m.
Superintendent Morris led the invocation followed by Lorenzo leading the pledges.
No one addressed the Board in an open forum.

Kristin Marsh, notary public, administered the oath of office to Jennifer Hodges.
Trustees agreed the organization of the board would remain the same.

Ray Bradley made a motion to approve the minutes from the previous meetings on
May 15, 2024 and April 15, 2024. Motion was seconded by Shane Polk. Motion

carried unanimously.

Next, Jennifer Hodges made a motion to approve the bills from May 2024.
Brandon Criswell seconded the motion, all in favor.

After reviewing the 2024-2025 school calendar, Brandon Criswell made a motion
to approve the calendar presented. Jennfier Hodges seconded. All in favor.

Jennifer Hodges approved the resolution for property value audit. Ray Bradley
seconded the motion and all trustees were in favor.

The board then reviewed the employee leave of absence requests. Brandon
Criswell made a motion to approve Cesily Hecht’s leave of absence prior to a
school holiday. Tres Myers seconded the motion. Motion passed with all in favor.



No action was taken on the Superintendent authority to make decisions regarding
the selection of personnel.

Tiffany Potts addressed the board of trustees regarding the secondary schedule. She
spoke on the many successes and trips happening. MAP testing showed 100%
growth for all students in at least one subject, and 62% overall.

Superintendent Morris presented the attendance report, 193 students currently
enrolled. He delivered the budget report and investment report followed by the
Gallagher project. He spoke on school updates and the end of year staff party.

The board of Trustees moved into closed session at 7:25 pm.
The board reconvened in open session at 7:54 pm.

Brandon Criswell made a motion to approve hiring Colton Martin as a secondary
teacher and coach. Jennifer Hodges seconded the motion. All in favor.

Brandon Criwell made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Shane Polk. The meeting
adjourned at 7:55 p.m.

The next regular meeting will be held on June 17, 2024.

For the Board of Trustees:
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